
Summary of Bill (as amended):


Current Wisconsin law contains language that is based on the Uniform Durable Power of Attorney Act, as approved by the National Conference of Commissioners on Uniform State Laws in 1979. Under that uniform act, the traditional power of an agent to act on behalf of a principal in legal or business matters may be made durable. A durable power of attorney is a power that continues or, sometimes, begins after the principal becomes incapacitated. Current law also includes a statutory power of attorney form based on the Uniform Statutory Power of Attorney Act, which provides a statutory power of attorney form that is legally sufficient.





Assembly Bill 704 adopts the Uniform Commission of State Laws’ Uniform Power of Attorney Act to provide the statutory authorization for a person to act on someone else’s behalf in legal or business matters.  The new uniform act supersedes both prior uniform acts mentioned above. The person authorized to act is the “agent,” and the person granting the authorization is the “principal.” The durable power of attorney offers a method of surrogate decision making for persons whose modest assets may not justify incapacity planning with a trust. The durable power of attorney is also used to avoid guardianship.





Assembly Amendment 1 is a technical amendment. 





Fiscal Effect:


This bill did not require a fiscal estimate.





Supporters Message:


This bill brings Wisconsin up-to-date with other states, and helps people who live in a mobile society take effective legal documents from state-to-state.  





Opponents Message:


No one testified or registered against AB 704, and no one registered against it with the Ethics Board.





Key Supporters:


Rep. David Cullen; State Bar of Wisconsin; Coalition of Wisconsin Aging Groups; Marshall & Ilsley Corporation; Wisconsin Bankers Association; and the Wisconsin Credit Union League.





Key Opponents:


No one testified or registered against AB 704, and no one registered against it with the Ethics Board.





Committee Vote:


On February 24, 2010, the Assembly Committee on Judiciary and Ethics recommended adoption of Assembly Amendment 1 on a vote of 9-0.  The Committee then recommended passage of AB 704, as amended, on a vote of 9-0.





Ranking Member Author of Bill Summary


Steve Knudson; Office of Representative Mark Gundrum (7-5158)
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